

The Lyndhurst U.C.W.

Fourteen members gathered at the home of Mrs.Marion Warren for the May meeting.President Mrs.Ruth Gal-way opened the meeting with a reading, "The Need to Keep Growing."

Following the Devotional, a Box of promises, containing small scrolls of Bible verses, was passed around. This promise box was a precious gift left to Mrs. Elsie Mainse by her mother. Mrs. Mainse's family held a worship period each day, and when they were pressed for time each member of the family would read a Bible verse to start the day.

The U.C.W. decided to send a donation to Mission and Services.

Mrs.Helen Gilfillen plans to send a picture of our church to be printed on mugs to be sold in the near future.

A report was given on the Bay of Quinte Conference held at Chalmers United Church in April. The 54th Annual Bay of Quinte Conference was held at McArthur College, May 16-18th.

The adjournment of the meeting was followed by a lovely lunch.

Betty Moorehead

Pet Rocks & Goose Feathers

Hobby Night at Sweet's Corners School

A fascinating array of hobbies were displayed at Sweet's Corners School last month. Students, parents and teachers were all encouraged to enter "Hobby Night."

A great variety of interests were shown. Handcrafts were popular, including rug hooking, crochet, macrame and sewing. There were many collections to view, some very nicely displayed. They included: rocks and minerals, shells, pine cones, stamps, spoons, post cards and tapes.

There were also some very innovative hobbies shown. One boy hand crafts bird houses. Miss Ferguson, a teacher at the school, enjoys tracing her family history. Mrs. E. Scheitrowsky was on hand to demonstrate spinning. A remanufactured fender rounded out the show.

Some of the interests shown had been well cultivated, while other children had not developed hobbies. The idea of Hobby Night was to promote interest in the pleasure of leisure time pursuits. Teacher Mrs. DeBlasi says, "Even if Hobby Night is only a little successful this year, I think it will snowball as the children are exposed to the idea."

This is the first Hobby Night to be held at Sweet's Corners. Principal Harley Eyre said that the idea came from schools in the United States. He describes the show as "an educational experience in sharing and learning." Interest in the show has been good. Hobby Night may become an annual event at Sweet's Corners School.

SWEET'S CORNERS ELEMENTARY & T.M.R. SCHOOL

SCHOOL COMMITTEE EXECUTIVE ELECTION EVENING PROGRAM THURSDAY, JUNE 8 7:30 P.M.

This is the last School Committee meeting of the year. The executive for next year will be elected from the nominations which closed at the May 3rd. meeting.

The program for the evening will consist of an excellent film entitled "Love Is To Grow On" (a must for all parents of exceptional children) followed by a general panel discussion on "The Role of the T.M.R. Unit within Sweet's Corners School. Our guests will be Mr. D. B. Deacon, Superintendent of Special Services and Mr. Barry Dyke, Principal of Windsor School.

This promises to be a most informative program and we invite all in the school community to plan to attend.

* * * * * * * * * * * *

FAMILY FUN NIGHT

On May 26th at 7:00 P.M. a Family Fun Night will be held at Sweet's Corners School. This will consist of games of skill for all, gymnastics display, fortune telling, art competition and awards, canteen and a dance. Admission will be 75¢ for Adults and 25¢ for kids. Sponsored by the Sweet's Corners School Committee.

Frozen Canned Goods

Are canned goods safe to eat after they've been frozen?Probably.As long as the seal hasn't been broken, decay organisms can't get in.

However, there is a possibility of invisible hairline cracks developing. It is probably not worth the risk of eating them. Especially since texture and flavour are adversely affected by freezing.



HOME MADE

NICKKNACK SHELVES

MANY DESIGNS AND SIZES TO CHOOSE FROM. PRICED FROM \$3.00 and up. The one illustrated, measures I4XI2 ins. for more detail come or phone 928-2474.

P.O. BOX 76, LYNDHURST, ONT. KOE 1NO

BRANCH 504 Royal Canadian Legion

Branch 504 of the Royal Canadian Legion held its elections on the second Wed. of May. The following officers were elected and will be installed the last Wednesday in May:

Pres.: Ed Brown, 1st Vice: Bill Loverock, 2nd Vice: Russell Cedarburg, 3rd Vice: Fred Stevens, Treas.: Russell

rock, 2nd Vice: Russell Cedarburg, 3rd Vice: Fred Stevens, Treas.: Russell Edgeley, Secretary: Joseph Chapman. Executive Officers: Nelson Paige, Dr. John Reddick, Murray Seaman, Lou Allen and Sam Scourfield.

OPEN HOUSE CAMEO PAINTS

JULY 17: 10 am. - 4 pm. 7 pm. - 9 pm. JULY 18: 10 am. - 4 pm.

10% OFF all orders
Other Cameo goods also
for sale.
Instructor LINDA GEEZA
LYNDHURST, ONT. 928-2657
at the Orange Hall next
to Wise's Store in

Lyndhurst.

